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REV. GAYE SANTORO, PASTOR 

Dear Friends in Christ, 
 
February is here again.  And as we all hunker down in the midst of winter in Northeast Ohio (except 
those of us who have escaped to warmer climates), Emanuel is doing our part to make the month a 
bit warmer and cheerier. 
 
During Presidents Day weekend, we will host our first “Cabin Fever Family Movie”.  Come out on 
Sunday, Feb 15

th
 for the festivities!  We will view the The Lego Movie, followed by a build-your-own 

taco dinner, and fun team activities.  We are hoping to have kids of ALL ages, so don’t hesitate to 
sign up even if your kids are grown. 
 

On Wednesday, Feb 18
th
 we will be kicking of Lent with our annual 

Ash Wednesday Service at 7:00 pm.  We will be once again includ-
ing a Burning Bowl Ceremony, along with the imposition of ashes.  
The performance of this ritual helps us to let go of old hurts, grudges, 
resentments, regrets and suffering, indeed, to give over anything that 
is separating us from God, ourselves and one another and which we 
wish to relinquish. Saint Paul wrote, ‘be ye transformed by the  
renewing of your mind’ (Rom 12: 2). That is what the Burning Bowl 
Ceremony is all about—transformation and new life.  

 
Wednesday evening, Feb 25

th
 starts our second annual “Don’t give it up, Give Back!” series with 

our first supper and service event at 6:30.  Come out for some fun and fellowship as we share a 
meal and participate in our first service project.  
 
Finally, we’ll close out the month on Saturday, Feb 28

th
 with the Swiss Steak Supper.  The sign-up 

sheet to help out is posted in the narthex. 
 
I look forward to celebrating a meaningful and renewing Lenten season with you! 
 

Blessings, 

Pastor Gaye 



FAMILY CABIN FEVER MOVIE 

SUNDAY, FEBRUARY 15 

4:00 – 7:30 PM 

Popcorn! Games! Tacos! Prizes! 

RSVP to church  

 

MOSHI, TANZANIA CHURCH OFFERING  

 
Tom Finley made a connection with a Lutheran church in Africa while 

there for his Mt. Kilimanjaro journey. Tom’s guide on the trek, Elias, is a 

member of this church. On February 15, we will be taking up an offering 

to help them build a new church for their 600 members. With 60%  

unemployment in this area, the members are building the church as they 

raise funds. The church is under roof, and our collection will go towards 

the $15,000 needed for windows and doors. Tom hopes to develop a  

continued discipleship with this church. Please email Tom at  

tomfinleysr@yahoo.com (since he is primarily in Florida until spring) if 

you would like any further information.   

December 2014 offering & attendance information will be available in a future newsletter. 

 
 
 

 

Ellie Finley 
Florence Stevenson 
Nancy Swain 
Karen Wester 
 
Family of Mary Lou Larko 
 
Dee Ann 

Greg Bloomfield 
CJ 
Jeff & Tanisha Dietry  
Margaret Fuller 
Joanna & Bob Haag 
Linda Hegarty 
Herman Family 
Ketcham Family 
Shirley Kun 
Jill Miracle 
Phyllis Newsom 

Diane Pels 
Peshek Family 
Bob Richmond 
Robert 
Dolores Sherry 
Wade Family 
Bob Watkins 
Larry Weigand 
Mason Wester 
Dinah Weyand 
Phyllis Wideman 



Consistory Minutes - December 9, 2014 

Thank you to everyone for the beautiful Christmas cards and the prayers for my son, Greg. 

        -Virginia McCallum 

Present: Carl Hummel, Rachael Weigand, Ralph Lengacher, Helen Tritt, Jean Holden, Karen Foster,  

Forrest Swain, Cheri Nemes 

 

Absent: Andrea Sammons, Amy Wagner, Pastor Gaye Santoro, Chris Formet 

 

Secretary’s Report: was reviewed and accepted. Treasurer’s Report: was reviewed and accepted. 

 

Pastor’s Report: Pastor Gaye is on vacation in Florida. 

 

Old Business: The budget committee met on Dec.2
nd

 to prepare the 2015 budget.  

 

New Business: 

¶ Discussed consistory dinner to recognize the outgoing consistory members 

¶ Church’s involvement in ASP (Appalachian Service Project). Although we are supportive of ASP, 

consistory would like to use our time and talents locally. If however, someone would like to go to ASP, 

the church would support the member financially and spiritually. 

 

Standing Committees: 

¶ Missions- The next soup kitchen is January 20
th
. 

¶ Christian Education 

¶ Evangelism-Pastor Gaye has a goal of having 20 Families join the church in 20 months. 

¶ Property- everything good 

¶ Music- preparing for Christmas. The children will portray the Christmas Story on Dec.21
st
 during the 

children’s sermon time. 

¶ Elders- The Elders met on Dec.2
nd

. Nancy Breitenstine asked for a letter of transfer. 

Discussed some of the responsibilities of elders. Talked about shortening the service if there is 

something else going on like baptisms, communion up front, etc. New Members get a copy of the 

time/talent survey and in October another time/talent survey will be sent to the congregation. 

¶ Pastoral Relations- next meeting is Dec.16
th
. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

Helen Tritt, Secretary 

Men’s Breakfast will be gathering Saturday,  
February 21st at 9AM at Fa-Ray’s. Please sign up 
near the map in the narthex.  
 
AWE (After Worship Eaters) Group will be having 
brunch at the Wolf Creek Tavern (formerly Loyal 
Oak Tavern) on Sunday, February 15th at noon. 
Reservations are a must this month. Please have 
your reservation to Jean G. by Thursday,  
February 12th.  
 

High Church Fellowship is still on winter break! 

Calendar & card collection will continue through 
February 15, 2015. New/used calendars &  
occasional cards can be dropped off in the box 
by the elevator. Any questions, please call or see 
Lucy Rich. 
 
Church key – If you are hosting an event at 
Emanuel and need to borrow a key, please see 
Forrest the Sunday before the event. 
 
Please put shredded paper in a paper or plastic 

bag before depositing it in the recycle bin. 



Congrats Tom! 

Each year North Coast Community Homes (NCCH) recognizes a person who has gone "Above and 
Beyond" in his or her efforts to support the residents of our homes.  Son Patrick and I were recog-
nized for promoting NCCH on our climb of Mount Kilimanjaro (We summited on June 14th, Father's 
Day). Not only did the financial pledge exceed our goal of $50,000, but we increased the awareness 
of the NCCH charity among the people of Northeast Ohio.  I continued making presentations to  
social groups since I returned in late June.  Over twenty presentations were made by the end of 
2014.  More are already booked for 2015. 

 
Two "Above and Beyond Award" were presented at the 
annual business luncheon at the exclusive Union Club in 
Cleveland  on December 2nd, one to Patrick and one to 
me.  Trustees, past Trustees Corporate and Private  
Donors and NCCH Staff were present...over 300 people 
were present.  We both made presentations as part of 
the annual overall "state of the organization" meeting. 

During the month of February, we enter into the season of Lent.  It is 

a good time to take stock, reassess, and recommit to living a life 
dedicated to Christ. Iôd like to share some suggestions in the area of 

stewardship.  
 

Stewardship of Time  -  How often in our hectic lives does family time get  
neglected? Find a special time for each family member each week. Also, when family 

members speak, you will truly listen. Develop a balance between work, family, 
church, and whatever else is going on in your life.  

 
Stewardship of Talent  -  Offer your talent to Emanuel in any of its ministries or to 

the community at large. Enrich the church and your experience by being involved.  
 

Stewardship of Treasure  -  Remember that God is the giver of all things, and some 
of what we have should be returned to Him in gratitude. Share a portion of your 

money and material goods with those in need in your family, the church, and our 

community. Remember the words of St. Francis of Assisi: "It is in giving that we  
receive."  

 
Stewardship of Prayer  -  Nothing is more important than developing a closer, 

deeper relationship with God. Devote time every day to listen to Godôs voice. 
 

As we resolve to give back during Lent, let these stewardship ideas lead the way.  

Stewardship  

Corner  

 

Church Photographers Wanted! 

If you are interested in helping out 

in this important ministry,  

please contact the office. 



1    Wesley Randolph  
3  Tom Finley 
5 Gary Halliwell  
 Ava Shome  
7  Betty Barr 
8 Debbie Huffman 
 CaraBeth Richardson 
10  Mary Jo Kun 

11 Dave Poetter 
14   John Porter  
18   Jillian Gossard 
 Lauren Gossard 
21 Janel Baughman  
22   Jeremy Grigalunas 
28 Cory Kather 
 Mark Perry 

14   Claude & Claudia Casey 

Church Office Hours 
 

Rev. Gaye Santoro, Pastor  Tues. & Wednesday: 9 am  - noon 
                              
 

 May Sweet, Secretary    Tuesday thru Thursday: 9 am  - noon 
 

In case of an emergency, you may contact  
Rev. Santoro at home (330) 807-9201. 

SUN MON TUE WED THU FRI SAT 

1 
Worship 10:30am 

 

Communion 
 

 

Breakfast - 8am 
American Legion  

2 
 

 

3 
 

 
 

4 
 

 
 
 

5 
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Worship 10:30am 
 

 
 
 

 

9 
 

 

10 
 
 

Consistory  
7PM 

11 
 
 
 
 

 

12 
 
 

 
 

13 14 
 

15 
Worship 10:30am 

 

Moshi Offering 
 

AWE group  
 

LEGO movie 
4 - 7:30PM 

 

16  
 
 
 
 
 

 

17 
 

 

 
 
 

 

18 
 
 
 
 
 

7PM service 

19 
 
 
 
 
 
 

20 
 

 

21 
 

Menõs  
Breakfast  

9AM 
Fa-Rayõs 

22 
Worship 10:30am 

 

 
 
 

23 
 

 

24 
 

Elders  
7PM 

 
* Newsletter  

Deadline 

25 
 

òDonõt Give up; 
Give Backó 

Service  Project 
6:30PM 

26 
 

 
 
 
 

27 
 

 

28 
 

Swiss Steak  
Supper 

  
4-7 PM 



EMANUEL U.C.C. 
16 Eastern Road 
Doylestown, OH 44230 

 

 

Liturgist 
February 1: Jerry Miracle 
February 8: Janel Baughman 
February 15: Julie Huckriede 
February 22: CaraBeth Richardson 
 

Acolyte 
February 1: Jaime Sammons 
February 8: Jillian Painting 
February 15: Ava Sammons  
February 22: Addison Painting 
 

PowerPoint 
February 1: Amy Wagner 
February 8: Kristen Robison 
February 15: Chris Formet  
February 22: Tom Blanar 

Sunday Schedule 
 

  9:15 am    CIC Adult Class 
       
  9:30 am   Dialogue with Christ Class 
 

  10:30 am  Worship  
 

(Kids Sunday School during worship) 


